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Douglas Mallory
Troy Resort, PWS ID #4193931
84570 Bartlett Road
Enterprise, Oregon 97828

Re: Corrective action required due to E. coli contamination in a groundwater source

Dear Mr. Mallory,

On October 6, 2015 sample results were reported to the Oregon Health Authority,
Drinking Water Services (DWS) confirming well #2 serving the Troy Resort water system,
identified by well log# WALL 4, is contaminated by E. coli bacteria. You were therefore
required to take corrective action to protect water users against exposure to the bacteria
according to Oregon Administrative Rule 333-061-0032(6). You have not notified DWS
that corrective action was completed as required.

You must submit construction plans for 4-log viral disinfection treatment of the water, or
plans for another method of consistently eliminating E. coli bacteria from finished
drinking water at the Troy Resort water system, no later than October 1, 2016.
Information on plan review requirements including the $248 fee is available online at
www.healthoregon.org/pwsplanreview . You must also complete the proposed
construction or corrective action no later than December 31, 2016. The boil/do not drink
notices must remain posted until the treatment system is installed and final approval is
granted. See my March 17, 2016 letter for more details.

If you have any questions please contact me at 541-966-0900 or by email at
william.h.goss@state.or.us

Respectfully, _

William Goss, P.E.
Regional Engineer

cc: Brad Daniels, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services
Mark Hemstreet, c/o Shilo Inns, Portland, OR
Laina Fisher, RN, Wallowa County Health Department



